

LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 24 October 2017, 7.00pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Present: Mr S Seymour (chair), Mr J Sharp, Mr B Porter, Mr D Fereday, Mr P King, Mr R Nash, Mr G Jones, One member of the public – Mr P Ralph
1.
Apologies. Mrs A Jones, Mr M Gloster, Mr P Hawkins
2.
Changes to:
a) Register of Interests:





None




b) Register of Interests and Gifts and Hospitality:

None
3.
Matters arising from previous planning minutes:




None
4.
Applications discussed:   

	L&B

Ref No
	MHDC

Ref No.
	Proposal Details
	Location
	PC Recommendation
	Notes

	17/10
	17/00933/HP
	Two-storey side extension and internal alterations
	Laburnum Cottage
Leigh Sinton

WR13 5EQ
	Refusal
	Note 1.

	17/11
	17/01520/HP
	Replace existing conservatory with a single-storey extension
	Willow Cottage
Crowcroft

Leigh Sinton

WR13 5ED
	Approval
	

	17/12
	17/01617/HP
	Side and rear conservatory
	Home Orchard
18 Kiln Lane

Leigh Sinton

WR13 5HH
	Approval
	


Note 1. Recommend refusal on the grounds that there is insufficient visibility splay and land to the front to allow safe access and egress for two vehicles. Request that plans be revised to ensure adequate safe visibility and access to the highway.
5. 
Planning decisions received from MHDC





17/01092/FUL

Springbrook Farm, Lower Interfields

Approved
6. 
Neighbourhood Development Plan Group update 

Mr King reported that the next stage will be to publicise the draft document on the parish council 
website for a six week consultation period, with a public meeting to obtain feedback about four weeks 
in. Feedback from the meeting will provide good evidence for any changes needed before the document 
goes on the Malvern Hills website and then to the examiner. It is hoped that the informal consultation 
stage will begin towards the end of January.

The chairman thanked Mr King for all the work he has done on the plan.


7. 
A.O.B

Parking at Leigh & Bransford School was discussed and some councillors expressed concern that 
relatively few cars use the school car park. The issue will be monitored along with the other ongoing 
parking problems in Leigh Sinton.


It was noted that roadworks had been in place for the burst water main in Leigh Sinton at times when 
no work was being carried out. Also, despite some improvement following Cllr Tuthill’s intervention, 
the problem of poor and misleading signage is ongoing.
8. 
Date of next meeting:


Parish Council – Tuesday 28 November, 7:00pm, Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Signed
   ..................................................


Date
.............................
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